The Fairways at Laguna Oaks Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Homeowners Meeting

Minutes

April 23, 2018


The meeting of The Fairways at Laguna Oaks Homeowners Association for April 23, 2018 was called to order at 6:07 pm by Kate Walton of DiLucia Management Corporation. The presence of Paul Bodkin and David Leipert, resident board members, was confirmed.  Developer/Board Member, Fred Langford, who represents three seats on the board, as well as his attorney, Steve Barry were also in attendance.  Also in attendance were Norma Meyer and Kate Walton from DiLucia Management Corporation. 

A quorum had been established.  
Notice of this meeting was provided by DiLucia Management via email to the registered homeowners at least 30 days prior.
The minutes of the February 26, 2018 minutes were approved with Mr. Bodkin abstaining.
Community Update by Developer and Builder

There was discussion about patios larger than 10’x12’, which is the maximum size the approved Master Plan permits.  Steve Barry reminded the homeowners in attendance that Middle Township is holding construction bond money back from Mr. Langford until the project is totally complete.  If the return of the bond is negatively affected due to homeowners that are found to be out of compliance with respect to the larger patios, there would be a strong potential of a lawsuit against the Association, the individual homeowner, or both.  
Board of Directors Election

At that evening’s election, the board automatically decreased from five members to three.  Steve Barry advised Management that Mr. Langford would be exercising his right to resign from the Board at this meeting.  Since there were three candidates running, all three were elected to the board.  A 20% quorum was reached and the election was deemed to be valid.  Due to the outcome of the votes, Paul Bodkin will serve a three-year term, Theresa Boland will serve a two-year term and David Leipert will serve a one-year term.
Manager’s Report 
According to the Condominium Act of NJ, any contract entered into by a developer-controlled board automatically terminates 90 days from the day the homeowners take control, which occurred at this meeting, unless the Board ratifies the contracts at a future open meeting.  The affected contracts are DiLucia Management’s contract and Prickett Landscaping’s contract.  Kate Walton advises the homeowners that the new board has a number of items to address over the next several weeks and months:  (a) Management; (b) hiring of a transition attorney; and (c) hiring an engineer so that an engineering study can be completed  to assure that there are no deficiencies in the community.  Now that the Association is officially in transition, the community decisions are now solely the homeowner-controlled Board’s hands.  Committees can be established to assist the board in their decision-making. 
The engineer for the Langford Group is hoping that all of the punch list items for Ryan Homes, All American and the Langford Group can be completed by May 4th, so that paving can be scheduled prior to Memorial Day Weekend.
Old (Unfinished) Business

· Patios – There is discussion about the patios.  Many homeowners are in favor of non-conforming patios.  The Board has tabled the matter until research can be completed and the Board can discuss.  A patio committee was set up which includes Terry Boland as the liaison, Doug Hopkins, Carol Smith, Barry Mastrangelo, and Maureen Leipert.
· Storm Doors – this has been tabled until the Board has an opportunity to discuss.
· Awnings – this has been tabled until the Board has an opportunity to discuss.
· Street Signs – The Board has asked Management to purchase 4 no parking signs to be put on Bay Breeze Drive at locations to be determined.
· Gutters – Paul addressed gutters.  He feels that the gutters are too small and stated that they should have been 5”.  He would like to have all the gutters changed.  This has been tabled.
New Business
· Sod and Sprinklers – Management passed along information from Prickett’s Landscaping.  The sod was laid by All American at the direction of Ryan Homes.  Unfortunately this was not communicated to DiLucia Management or the Association’s landscaper.  Therefore, it appears to be dying.  Management has addressed this with Ryan Homes.
· Stone Curbs and Street Drains – These are transition items to be addressed by Ryan Homes.
· Flagpoles – The Board voted to put the American Flag at the front of the community.  Management will get prices.

· Privacy Fences – Paul is in favor of privacy fences.  The Master Deed states “No fences shall be permitted within any of the yard areas throughout the Property, except for any privacy fences installed by Developer or Builder.”
· Permanent Roofs Over Front Doors – David is not in agreement for the homeowners to add permanent roofs over their front doors.  He feels that it will change the look of the front of the homes and make it look inconsistent.  There is discussion and the matter was tabled.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:12pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Norma Meyer, DiLucia Management Corporation
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